
“BAD SANTA 2” IS A CULTURAL
MARKER
It’s a hard call which is worse: “Bad Santa 2” or its juvenile
fans. By any measure, the movie, and its reception in many
quarters,  is  proof  positive  that  American  culture  is
witnessing  a  race  to  the  bottom.

When the first “Bad Santa” was released in 2003, we described
Santa as a “chain-smoking, drunken, foul-mouthed, suicidal,
sexual predator. He is shown soiling himself in Santa’s chair,
vomiting in alleys, having sex with a woman bartender in a
car, and performing anal sex on a huge woman in a dressing
room.”

The sequel is just as immature. The script was written by
Johnny Rosenthal and Shauna Cross, two geniuses who never
outgrew their adolescence—or learned how to write. Don’t take
our word for it.

Nick Schager, writing for The Playlist, noted the “narrative
purposelessness” of the film. Similarly, Colin Covert of the
Chicago Tribune said “the plot is so muddled it seems to have
been stitched together from the dregs of multiple ditched
drafts.”

But to some critics, the banality of the script matters less
than fantasizing how normal people might react to this crud at
Christmastime.

The Hollywood Reporter liked the movie because it is “Raunchy,
rude and politically incorrect.” The latter observation, which
was made by many reviewers, is factually incorrect: it is
politically  correct  to  trash  Christian  teaching,  values,
symbols, and holidays. It is politically incorrect to trash
Judaism or Islam, which is why it is rarely done.
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Juliana Roman of movieweb.com was happy that “Bad Santa 2 is
as gloriously raunchy as the original. Bravo to the filmmakers
for having the guts to make it just as ribald and patently
offensive.” Sorry, Juliana, it takes no guts in Hollywood to
offend  Christians,  especially  during  Christmastime.  Once
Hollywood makes a movie doing to the LGBTQ community what it
does to Christians—it should be released during Gay Pride
Month—then Tinseltown can be heralded for its courage.

“‘Bad Santa 2’ is vulgar, nasty and offensive, but it has
flawed aspects also.” It would be hard to beat this inane
comment, courtesy of Kyle Smith of the New York Post. The
movie is not flawed because it is vulgar, nasty and offensive,
he said, but for other reasons. Evidently, the gutter talk is
its only saving grace.

It would be great if Jesse Watters of Fox News interviewed
moviegoers as they exited the theater. Imagine what kind of
people find this trash humorous!


